SL'T Minutes
4.6.2021

The meeting commenced at 8:45am via Teams.

Copies of the March meeting minutes were sent via e-mail and are available on the school website.
A motion was made to approve the minutes. The motion passed.

Old Business

None

New Business

Ms. Vaughn shared that the next Superintendent’s Teacher Advisory Committee meeting 1s
Thursday, April 15. If any staff member has questions or concerns, they should send those to

Cynthia Vaughn.

Seagraves and Rich shared what they know about graduation and outside of knowing it will be 1n
person, there are no other updates. Date and time of graduation or to be determined and will be
communicated as the district provides more guidance.

Seagraves provided an update on how Senate Bill 220 will impact Southeast High. Senate Bill 220
required EC and 504 students be extended the option to attend school 5 days a week. GCS chose
to extend this invite to ELL students as well. Out of the 273 students 1dentified as EC, 504 and
ELL at Southeast, 132 students have opted to join Cohort C (4 days) and Cohort D (5 days).
Cohort C and D will begin April 12. This will mean that around 63 students will be on campus
each Wednesday starting April 21 (April 14 would have been their first Wednesday but the day 1s
remote asynchronous due to PreACT testing). Starting April 21, Cohort D students will walk their
schedule following the remote daily schedule of 10, 11, 1, and 2 so they see each block. EC TAs
will manage their lunch hour and 3:00-4:25 to help with goal maintenance and ensure students are
attending tutorials. All staff should be aware of how many Cohort D students they will have each
Wednesday by reviewing the Cohort Spreadsheet. 51 of the 63 Cohort D students are general
education while the remaining 12 are OCS and Life Skills. As of April 6, no plans for GCS to
open on Plan A (100% students back on campus) have been announced but in preparation for the
return of more students, classroom furniture 1s being returned to classrooms.

Seagraves shared that we are still waiting on 2021-22 allotments to determine what staffing will look
like for next school year.

As a reminder, April 27 is a remote asynchronous day due to SAT testing for 11" graders.
Parent and Student Questions / Announcements

None

The meeting adjourned at 9:02am.

The next meeting will be May 4 at 8:45am via Teams.



